HADCO
Board Meeting Minutes

February 25, 2021
PLACE:  Myers Center
TIME:    12:32 p.m.



 
ATTENDEES: Jeff Cooley, Mike Baker, Chris Spens, Jerry Griese, Donna Bosier, Janeal Kohler & Jamie Ambrosini. 
READING & APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES: 
Commissioner Spens motioned to approve the minutes from the January 7, 2021 Annual Plan Meeting. Commissioner Griese seconded. No discussion. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
REPORT OF THE SECRETARY: Mrs. Kohler reported the financial statements are in good order. There is a negative balance for AMP 1 but there are still some reconciliations to complete that will reduce the deficit.  Mrs. Kohler was not concerned with being balanced by year end.
Mrs. Kohler explained a final inspection failed the week of the last board meeting on the rehab of the old admin building.  The contractor was working on fixing the final items and hoping to have a final inspection today.  Dishwashers and refrigerators have been back ordered since December but are expected soon. Staff is actively showing units and expect to fill units as soon as we receive an occupancy certification.  Commissioner Spens asked about an incident at the admin building where the police were called.  Mrs. Kohler explained a tenant was frustrated with the noise from the construction crew and assaulted a maintenance technician. The tenant was arrested. Commissioner Griese asked about the HVAC units being set up on platforms.  Mrs. Kohler explained it was required because the building was in 100-year flood plain. 
Mrs. Kohler mentioned a tenant complaint the Board and herself had received via e-mail. The Board members did not think they had received the e-mail and Mrs. Kohler would speak with IT about the e-mail addresses.  Mrs. Kohler explained the tenant had alleged policy had not been followed and she had not been treated fairly resulting in the termination of her voucher. Mrs. Kohler researched and was unable to substantiate the allegations therefore did not overturn the notice of termination. 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  
Resolution #2126-Approval of Intergovernmental Agreement for Landlord Compensation Fund Program- Mrs. Ambrosini explained the State of Oregon was providing funds to assist landlords with back owed rents.  In exchange for the funds the landlords would be expected to forgive a percentage of the debt and not hold the tenant liable for the amount submitted to the State for reimbursement. The funds would be filtered through Housing Authorities thus staff was asking for approval of the Intergovernmental Agreement. Discussion was had on the role and benefit to Housing Authority in this partnership.  Commissioner Griese motioned to approve resolution #2126. Commissioner Baker seconded. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed. 
Resolution #2127-Approval of Low Rent Public Housing Mitigation Action Plan-Mrs. Kohler explained HADCO was eligible for shortfall funding based on the FYE 2020 FDS scoring of their reserve funds. In order to access the funds HADCO must submit an action plan approved by the Board.  The Board reviewed the plan. Commissioner Spens motioned to approve resolution #2127. Commissioner Griese seconded. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.
Resolution #2128-Approval of Low Rent Public Housing Flat Rent Updates- Mrs. Kohler explained HADCO is required to annual review the Low Rent Public Housing flat rents. Discussion was had regarding the option for a tenant to choose flat rent versus moving out of the program. Commissioner Baker motioned to approve resolution #2128. Commissioner Spens seconded. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.
Resolution #2129-Approval of HUD Application to Convert Low Rent Public Housing Section 8 Funding-Mrs. Kohler reminded the Board of the presentation earlier that year in April 2020 regarding the pros and cons of converting the Public Housing Program to Section 8.  The program calculations for the tenant’s rents are very similar. The direct impact to the tenants is regarding the occupancy standards and the fact several households are currently over housed when applying the Section 8 eligibility requirements.  Outreach was made to the tenants and several discussions were had with individual households on what to expect if the conversion happened.  The overall response was positive and those households that would have to transfer were mostly receptive as long as there was plenty of advance communication.   Discussion was had on the pros and cons and Commissioner Griese suggested a longer time frame to assist tenant with either transferring or locating to the correct size housing. The advantages to HADCO to convert were significant in regard to the lifting of restrictions and a stronger funding stream. Commissioner Griese motioned to approve resolution #2129. Commissioner Baker seconded. A vote was taken. All commissioners voted yes. Motion passed.
ADJOURNED: 1:23 p.m.
